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April 2017 

From the Principal 

Nau mai haere mai, Greetings ● Tena Koutou ● Talofa Lava ● Malo e Lelei ● 
Namaste ● Ni sa bula ● Noaia'e mauri  ● Kia Orana ● Asalam Alykum ● Ni Hao 
● Konnichiwa ● An Nyung Ha Sai Yo ● Nay Ho ● Goeie Môre ● Привет  

The end of Term 1, 2017 
This is our last newsletter for the term and it is time to celebrate another 
successful term at Sunnyhills.  Teachers have worked hard to get to know your 
child and set up safe, positive learning environments that are reflective of their 
current learning work.  Our teaching staff put in many hours of work above and beyond the normal 8am to 
4.30pm to ensure that they provide opportunities to cater for the diverse learning needs and abilities in each 
class.  Over the break 22 staff are attending a two day Google Summit to learn more about integrating 
technology purposefully into the classroom programme.  We have had a positive response to BYOD from Year 3 
to 6, with school owned devices and BYOD in our senior team we have a 1:1 ratio, while in our middle team we 
have a 1:4 ratio across the syndicate (with some classes having higher use). 
 

 
 
Our Enviro Week was a bit of a wash out with the tail end of Cyclone 
Debbie.  However, this didnôt deter the walking school bus and 
Travelwise programme.  Thank you for your support with building 
sustainable practices into your family routine to park further away and walk 
up to school.  We hope to continue special walking days each term to keep 
this movement at the forefront of building sustainable practices.  During 
Enviro Week we also had the collective Yarn-Bomb project on Tree Island.  
Classes enthusiastically made pomp oms to adorn the tree with and I am still 
putting them up! Watch this space to see the finished result. 

 

ANZAC Day falls in the holidays on April 25
th
.  Mrs Steel took 

four school leaders to the RSA in Howick to learn more about 
the war and hear stories from Returned Service Men.  We will 
honour the ANZACs at our first whole school assembly on 
Friday the 5

th
 of May at the earlier start time of 2pm.  All 

welcome to come along.  We will continue to sell Poppies in 
the office the first week back at school and encourage as 
many learners as possible to wear a poppy on May 5

th
. 

 
 

 
 

2017 Term Dates 

Term 1:   1.2.17-13.4.17 
Term 2:   1.5.17- 7.7.17  
Term 3:   24.7.17-29.9.17 
Term 4:   16.10.17-19.12.17  
 

Upcoming events 

3/5: 8.30am  2
nd

 hand uniform sale  

3/5: 7.20pm PTA meeting 

8/5: Junior Team Road Safety 

9/5: Middle Team Buddhist Temple 

9/5: Soccer Field Day 

All Assemblies: Friday’s at 2.15pm 

W1: 5/5 Whole School ï ANZAC 
W2: 12/5 Middle Team Assembly 
W3: 19/5 Senior Team Assembly 
W4: 26/5 Teacher Only Day 
W5:  2/6 Junior Team Assembly 
 
Board of Trustees meetings 7pm 

15 May            19 June 
Canteen is open Tuesday - Friday 

 

WELCOME TO SUNNYHILLS SCHOOL 
 

 
Sunnyhills School welcomes the following children and their families  

who have joined us this month on their journey towards our vision of ñLearning for Lifeò. 
 

Griffin Williams, Nathan Long,  Ethan Zhang,  Kaydee Arundale, 
Erin Arundale,  Antony Li,  Zach Lee, 

Sayuni Wediwela Mudiyanselage,  Alex Yao 
 

 



 
Emergency Planning 

Sunnyhills School has been working with an independent company, 
Harrison Tew®, who specialise in Emergency Management Plans for 
schools.  The procedures implemented allow us to respond safely and 
quickly to a range of circumstances.  
  
Our entire school, including our students have all participated in training 
sessions and the response and interaction was very positive. 

 
Today on Wednesday 12th April, we conducted a school-wide lockdown exercise under the guidance of Harrison 
Tew®.  We are pleased to inform you that our students responded safely, maturely and with a nature of 
controlled urgency. 
  
The lockdown is now a part of our emergency procedures.  We will be implementing emergency protocol 
exercises each term to ensure all staff and students remain familiar with our processes. 
  
Should you hear of a lock down or evacuation at the school, can I please ask that you do not attend the school or 
phone, as we will not be able to respond.  Your presence or contact may make it more difficult for us or the 
emergency services to manage a situation. 
  
Any information pertaining to an emergency occurring at the school will be updated on our website and Facebook 
page as regularly as possible. 
 
Kapa Haka 2017 
On the first Friday back at 8am we will be having Kapa Haka starting up again (Friday 5

th
 May).  We will have to 

limit our performance group to only 30 students this year, so need full commitment from those attending in order 
to be ready for our Koanga Festival performance on Saturday 2

nd
 September.  It is a privilege to be part of this 

group and we look forward to working with our tamariki again for the festival, older year levels will take priority for 
the performance group. 
 
Parent Engagement 
Parents and whanau contributing positively to educationally powerful connections between home and school is 
an essential part of supporting student progress and achievement. Fostering close learner focused relationships 
are important to us at Sunnyhills.  I just wanted to remind parents that the class room teacher is always the first 
person you should have a discussion with if you have a concern about your child.  Please do not be offended if 
the office or Team Leader, Dean or Principal direct you back to the teacher.  Often we cannot assist in a matter 
unless you have had a good conversation with the class teacher first.   
 
It is important when engaging with the teacher that you give notice about what you would like to meet about, 
dropping an email to arrange an appointment with the subject of the meeting shows professional courtesy and 
respect.  It gives the teacher time to arrange a suitable time outside of their professional learning commitments 
and ensures that if a leader needs to be present that this can be arranged.  We thank you in advance for your 
considered approach.  We like to ensure that we are working together to support our learners and this 
partnership is fostered with respect, courtesy and professionalism from all parties. 
 
Rotary Tip Top Fun Day 
40 students and their families had a wonderful day full of energy and activities 
on Sunday 9

th
 April at Edgewater College.  We had four teams of mixed ages 

participate in activities that involved team work, collaboration and strategizing!  
Mrs French (Emmaôs mum) took some amazing photos and they can be 
accessed in this Google Folder ï please check them out by clicking here. 
 
Grandparent or Special Friend Readers 
We would love to offer our learners that need to have reading mileage the 
opportunity to read with a special family friend or grandparent.  If you have a 
family member who would like to volunteer their time to come up to the school 
once or twice a week to listen to our readers could you please contact Mrs Steel via the school office. 
 
Senior Courtyard 
Over the April holiday we will have the last part of the senior courtyard project completed.  The end panels at the 
top will be installed.  While this wonôt make the space complete weather proof, it will limit the amount of water that 
we currently have in this space.  This space continues to be well utilised and we look forward to our senior rooms 
one day opening up onto the courtyard too! 
 
 

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/0B1iMtuFS_nJeNU1sUVFaQ3VNcG8?usp=sharing


 

https://www.facebook.com/ 
sunnyhillsschool/ 

Rotary Working Bee 
On the last Wednesday of the school holidays we will have the Rotary Club of Pakuranga coming to complete the 
staining of the back fence and spreading the mulch.  We are really grateful for their donation of time and man 
power to support the school.  I canôt wait to see this area looking tidy and getting our mural up on the back fence! 
 
Donations 
The Board of Trustees would like to thank those families that have already made 
their full or partial donation.  The request has been loaded on the ñWrap It Upò 
website.  A reminder that this donation is tax deductible.  The donation provides 
us with vital funding for our learning support, specialist teachers and ensuring 
that we offer all learners the wide variety of opportunities and resources we are 
accustomed to here at Sunnyhills. 
 
Keep in the loop 
We share and celebrate many daily events on our school Facebook page ï 
please ensure that you have liked our page and receive notifications to keep up 
dated with the wonderful opportunities that our learners partake in! 
www.facebook.com/sunnyhillsschool/  
 
South Korean Trip 
Over the holidays I will be travelling to South Korea on a tour for senior leaders. I 
will travel with a group of 11 educators from across Auckland and NZ with the 
Korean Education Centre.  I have never visited any Asian countries so this will be 
a great opportunity for me to understand another culture, and in particular a 
culture that is represented here at Sunnyhills.  We currently have 42% of our learners identify as Asian, with 1% 
being from South Korea. I look forward to sharing my adventures with you when I return.   
 
Have a safe and happy holiday. 
 
NgǕ mihi nui 
 

 
Justine Driver    
Principal               

 

Notices 

Young Engineers Workshop 
We are pleased to offer YEW classes in our library next term afterschool.  Monday will be for students aged 8+ and 
Tuesday for students in Years 2 & 3.  All details can be found on their website https://www.yeworkshop.co.nz/programs 
Both of these classes are full, however they will take names on a waitlist. 

 
Walking School Bus 
If you want to register your child for one of the walking school bus routes or would just like more information please e-
mail one of the ñDriversò 

Meadway Route:  Nicki Norton   nortonclan27@gmail.com 

Sanctuary Point Route:  Lorelle Stranaghan stranys@vodafone.co.nz 

Belmere Rise Route:  Jane Luo               janluo@hotmail.com 
         or Jessie Shao   shaojie98@hotmail.com 

 
2017 After School Chinese Classes 
These after school classes will continue in 2017 and will be held in Room 4.  Details of the 2017 classes are given below.  
Please phone Sue Weng 0212327033 for more information. 

Tuesday  3:10-4:10  Chinese book 3.   4:10-5:10  Maths Year 3 
Wednesday  3:10-4:10  Chinese book 2                4:10-5:10  Maths Year 2 
Thursday  3:10-4:10            Will be a new Chinese class for beginners  
Friday   3:10-4:10  Maths Year5           4:10-5:10  Chinese intermediate level 
 

http://www.facebook.com/sunnyhillsschool/
https://www.yeworkshop.co.nz/programs
mailto:nortonclan27@gmail.com
mailto:stranys@vodafone.co.nz
mailto:janluo@hotmail.com
mailto:shaojie98@hotmail.com


 
Kelly Club 
Kelly Club operates from 7am-8.30am Monday to Friday and 3pm-6pm Monday to Friday.  They operate an exciting 
and fun programme.  For more information phone Phil Finlay on 0212043824. 
 
School Canteen 
This operates Tuesday to Friday and the menu is available on our school website. 
 
Zumba Restarted 
Felice has started up her Zumba classes again on Monday nights in our school hall.  She has classes for children and 
adults.  For more information go to the website www.felicia8.zumba.com or phone Felice on 02102887020.  
 
P.T.A. Secondhand Uniform Sales for 2017 
Sunnyhills School holds a number of secondhand uniform sale every year in the school hall and below is a list of dates for 2017. 

Wednesday 3
rd

 May  8.30 ï  9.00am  
Wednesday 7

th
 June  8.30 ï  9.00am 

Wednesday 5
th
 July  8.30 ï  9.00am 

Wednesday 2
nd

 August  8.30 ï  9.00am 
Wednesday 6

th
 September  8.30 ï  9.00am 

Wednesday 1
st
 November  8.30 ï  9.00am 

Wednesday 6
th
 December  Time to be confirmed nearer the time. 

 
The P.T.A. run these secondhand uniform sales and you can contact them direct via email ï pta@sunnyhills.school.nz. 
If you have secondhand uniforms which you are wanting the P.T.A. to sell on your behalf at these sales, please drop them into the 
school office labelled with your name and bank account details.  

 
Parent Pre-School Evenings 
The following dates have been scheduled for our pre-school evenings for parents.  Could you please e-mail the office, 
secretary@sunnyhills.school.nz if you will be attending any of these meetings.  If we have nobody registered to 
attend, then the meeting does not go ahead. 
 
2017 Wednesday 14

th
 June 2017  6.30p.m.**School Staffroom (entry through side door of office block) 

 Wednesday 16
th

 August 2017  6.30p.m.**School Staffroom (entry through side door of office block) 
 Wednesday 25

th
 October 2017  6.30p.m.**School Staffroom (entry through side door of office block) 

 
**   Enter the school from ñThe Crestò gate and follow the path which goes between the administration building and 

      the Library building and the door to the staffroom is on your left. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
 

 

 

 

http://www.felicia8.zumba.com/
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P.T.A.  LOCAL DIRECTORY 2017 

The P.T.A is offering a business card directory for local businesses.  If you would like to advertise your business here, the cost is 
$50 per term. The school encourages parents to support companies who support Sunnyhills School.  
 

 

 

  

 
 

 
 

 



 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

Community Notices  

The information below is supplied to Sunnyhills School from outside organisations.  We put the information in our school newsletter as 
we want to be supportive of local community events and activities and keep our parents informed on local events.  However, please 
note that Sunnyhills School is not involved or does not endorse any of these activities/events so participation is at your own risk. 
                         

Swim Magic Swim School, 135 Morrin Road, St Johns. 
We are an all year round swim school offering swimming lessons for babies through to adults. Weekly lessons 
are $18 with easy payment options available.  Come in and visit us, or phone 570 7820 to book a free 
assessment. 
 
Spanish Lessons For Children and Teenagers by Latin American teacher with over 25 years of 
experience.  Small groups or one to one sessions.  Lessons for adults also available. For further info contact 
5760371 Alternatively you can email me to cargusgp@hotmail.com 
 
Farm Cove Swim School - April Block Course - 17 to 21 April 2017 
Swimmers usually make great progress in our intensive 5 day swimming block courses.  They retain the skills 
they learn by doing it a few days in a row.  All lessons are 30 minutes and swimmers will swim at the same time 
every day.  We start at 9am and finish around 7pm Monday to Friday. 
Fees and class numbers:   
3 swimmers per class - $80 per swimmer 
2 swimmers per class - $120 per swimmer 
Private lessons (one on one) - $180 per swimmer 
 

mailto:cargusgp@hotmail.com


 
 
 

 

 

 
 


